## **SUMMARY OF COMMENTS**

COSAF Meeting, November 6, 2020
Facilities and Campus Enhancements Fee (FACE)
Legal Education Enhancement and Access Program (LEEAP)

Please provide your comments regarding the Intercollegiate Athletics presentation on the Schaal Aquatics Center & UC Davis Health Stadium, and their use of FACE/ LEEAP fees:

Their presentations are always detailed and clear and are very helpful. I think they are making good use of the fee money.

The use of these facilities has been minimal and the future use of these centers is clear.

ICA provides many resources to students that are beneficial for their well-being. This CPI adjustment is necessary to continue the same level of support being offered to the UC Davis community.

Due to the variability of the economic state of funds due to the pandemic, I recommend CPI adjustment to the portion of the FACE/LEEAP fee Supporting Intercollegiate Athletics: Schaal Aquatics Center and UC Davis Health Stadium. It is important to note that as minimum wage increases, CPI adjustment is required to keep these fees appropriate and up to standard. As the pandemic continues, it is best to support these units and guarantee economic safety even if the pandemic is expected to end. A CPI increase would guarantee workers' safety through these harsh times.

ICA has well justified the necessity of a CPI increase toward the maintenance of their facilities. However, they need to figure out participation activities now that PE will no longer be active in the facilities.

I support the use the FACE/LEEP fees regarding Intercollegiate Athletics because I feel it is important to provide the same buying power we have been. Intercollegiate Athletics have been able to be available to students amidst a global pandemic and remain. I feel not supporting this would result in less availability to students which is disadvantageous for maintaining a healthy lifestyle with fluctuating quarter schedules.

In light of the pandemic and economic stresses, my vote is to reduce program services or use reserves instead of increase CPI for the upcoming year. Great presentations and explanation of the fees. However, it is not a top priority to graduate students who largely don't utilize these facilities.

The Schaal Aquatics Center is important for the community, especially during this pandemic as it provides and promotes health and mental well-being. I believe the CPI adjustment would be placed to good use as there is some maintenance that needs to be done to reach adequate standards. The UC Davis Health Stadium will also be used for Intercollegiate Athletics and events so an increase in CPI would be helpful for them in maintaining the facilities.

Despite COVID-19, the Schaal Aquatics Center was used for various clubs and community members. Currently, the maintenance of Schaal Aquatics Center has been manageable, but need the recommended and required maintenance soon. When more of the facilities open up, that these facilities will be utilized more.

These services are still needed/used during COVID-19

I think that they are deserving as they are very student focused. They hire and pay student employees and provide a lot of services that are for UC Davis students.

I am a fan of the facilities but would like to see more use of Schaal for the students and clubs, especially given the termination of PE classes and students still paying the SASI fee. I am wondering where the funds will now be redirected.

I support raising the CPI for these services since, without it, services provided to students would have to be scaled back. These services provide much-needed rest and relaxation to the students and by scaling back, it would be doing them a disservice.

Best of luck with heightened security measures.

Good to see the renovations of the equipment and stadium, and the student athletes can play in the pandemic.